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Dancing With the Light into Holy Week 

Palm Sunday 10:15 am—God so Loved the World 
Journey with Jesus from  

the Bright Triumphal Entry into Jerusalem  
to the Dark Shadows on Calvary  
Story told in Scripture and Song 

 

Maundy Thursday 7 pm—Dinner Out of the Box 
Find your place at the table with other disciples  

to taste and see that the Lord is Good 
Experiential dinner and communion 

 

Good Friday 12 pm—In the Noonday Darkness 
The last 24 hours according to Mark 

Responsive worship of scripture, prayer and silence 
 

Easter Sunday 10:15 am—Christ is Risen! 
Dancing into the Resurrection Light 

Celebration of Life, Love, Hope and Joy in Jesus Christ 



Business of the Congregation 
 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY NEEDS YOU! 
 

General Assembly is coming to COBO Center on 
June 14 ς 21 of this year, and we need your help 
to welcome Presbyterians from across the nation 
and around the world to Detroit. 
 
There are many tasks, both large and small, 
involved in extending the Ministry of Hospitality to 
the GA participants: 
 
§ Imagine arriving at Detroit Metro Airport for 
the first time after a long journey ς could you 
smile and welcome visitors? 
 
§ Imagine serving communion to 3,000 ς could 
you help prepare or serve the elements? 
 
§ Imagine emerging from a long meeting tired 
and hungry ς could you give directions or suggest 
a good place to eat dinner? 
 
These are just a few of the volunteer opportunities 
available.  Please contact Kathy Bauhof at 
khatescomputers@wowway.com for questions or 
if you would like to volunteer.  Also, please go to 
www.presbyteryofdetroit.org/COLA for a full 
listing and to sign up for a shift or two!    
 
LǘΩǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ƻǳǊ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ  

just how friendly Detroit can be!   

              Garage Sale Countdown 
LǘΩǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ DŀǊŀƎŜ {ŀƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΦ 
 

We need you to help head up a sales department, help with 
security, finance and clean up.  
 

What a great opportunity to make space at home while you bring 
your treasures to church! 
 

The gathering is beginning.  We will be accepting your  
donations in May on Sundays after church until 1:00 p.m.  In addition, we will be on hand on Thursdays  
from 4:00τ7:00 p.m. in May.  Need a pick up?  Please call Judy Owen at (248) 851-6725.  Want to volunteer?  
Watch the bulletin and see us in Fellowship Hall.   

Garage Sale dates are June 26τ28.  Set up begins June 16. 

http://www.presbyteryofdetroit.org/COLA


Business of the Congregation 

CONTRIBUTION CASH FLOWΥ  ά9ARLY AND OFTENέ IELPS! 
In this space, we hope to keep you abreast of financial issues that affect the church.  
One of these is cash flow.  Imagine you have a satisfying job that pays enough to 
ŎƻǾŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƎƭƛǘŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉŀȅ ǳƴǘƛƭ 
the end of the year.  Meanwhile, you cover your mortgage and utilities, fill up the 

car, buy groceries and pay the rest of the day-to-day expenses of a typical household.  You know the 
ǇŀȅŎƘŜŎƪ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŘƛŎŜȅ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ōƛƭƭǎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōƻǊǊƻǿ ǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊƛƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǎŜǘ ŀǎƛŘŜ ŦƻǊ 
ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƎƛƴƎ ǊƻƻŦΦ  hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅŎƘŜŎƪ ŎƻƳŜǎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭƭȅ 
replenish your savings and build up the checking account again, but you sweat a few bullets while you wait.   
 
{ƻ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ ŎŀǎƘ ŦƭƻǿΦ  ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƭȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŦƻǊ ƛǘΣ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǇǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
weekly, monthly, or quarterly giving makes a big difference in helping us balance receipts with payments.  
Evenly-ǎǇŀŎŜŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǳǎ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǾƻƛŘ ōƻǊǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ 
saved for other needs. 
 
!ƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƛƴŎǳǊǊŜŘ ŀōƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ƘƛƎƘ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǘƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƴƻǿ ǊŜƳƻǾŀƭ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ-
breaking winter.  We paid insurance premiums in January, and regular expenses for payroll, supplies, and 
ƻǘƘŜǊ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ŎƻƳŜ ǎǘŜŀŘƛƭȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ  [ƛƪŜ ƻǳǊ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǊȅ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜΣ ŀōƻǾŜΣ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƘŜƭǇ 
but worry when there is a gap between what comes in and what goes out.  Therefore, if your situation allows 
it, please consider dividing your annual commitment into regular installments.  You may even set up 
convenient automatic payments by contacting the financial secretary, Kathy Brooks, in the office.  
bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ƛǎ ƻƴ-going throughout the year.  Your gifts make that work possible.  If they are regularly 
received, it helps even more as we strive to be good stewards of the funds you so generously provide.   
Thank you. 
 
Your Finance Committee, 
Don Hemberg, Chair, Amy Annett, Mark Best, Dorothea Clarke, Jo Colville, Bill Travis and  
Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 

Easter Flowers :   We will be adorning the Sanctuary with flowers for our 

Easter service.  You have a choice of purchasing several flowering spring plants for the Sanctuary.  Please 
fill out this form and place it, along with your check, in the offering plate or in the office.  In addition, you 
can sign up in Fellowship Hall after services on March 30 and April 6.  Please make checks payable to 
bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ά9ŀǎǘŜǊ CƭƻǿŜǊǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻ ƭƛƴŜΦ  Orders are due by April 7.  Easter plants 
may be taken home after the 10:15 a.m. Easter Service. 
 

Name:____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone:_____________________  Email:_________________________________________________ 
 

Number of Plants at $8.50 each:         ______Lily      ______Daffodil      ______Tulip      _____Hyacinth 
 

Total Number of Plants:________ 
 

In Honor/In Memory (circle one):  _____________________________________________________ 



ZENTANGLE WORKSHOPS OFFERED DURING HOLY WEEK 
 

Liz Hurbis will be leading workshops during Holy Week to introduce a new method of drawing 
using repeating patterns that are simple enough for anyone to create, adults and kids alike.   
Zentangle is doodling with a focus, and we all like to doodle.  Come, relax and reduce the 
ǎǘǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭΦ  {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀƴȅ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜǎΣ ȅƻǳ 
ǿƻƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴ ŜǊŀǎŜǊΗ 
 

½ŜƴǘŀƴƎƭŜ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ά½Ŝƴέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƳŜŘƛǘŀǘƛǾŜ ǊŜƭŀȄŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ άǘŀƴƎƭŜέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ 
ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴŜŘ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪΦ  ά¢ŀƴƎƭƛƴƎέ Ŏŀƴ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀǎǳŀƭΣ ŦƛŘƎŜǘȅ ōŀŎƪ-page 
doodling into a powerful meditative creative outlet.   You will find a sense of relaxed focus, 
which will bring inner peace.   
 

Take the time this Holy Week to learn a new way to bring a sense 
of calm to your busy life.  Liz will send out e-mails with the dates 
and times when these classes will be offered. To reserve your 
place in the class, please sign up on the cabinet doors in 
Fellowship Hall or call the church office.  See Liz if you have any 
questions.   

Business of the Congregation 

THROUGH THE SIMPLE ACT OF SHARING 
.ȅ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜΣ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƛŦǘΣ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴŜǿ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
generous gifts to the One Great Hour of Sharing offerings, we have faithfully 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ DƻŘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƭŀƛƳ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ 
gift is a gift of hope that helps to support Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, the 
Presbyterian Hunger Program, and the Self-Development of People program where 
we affirm the dignity of all empowering the economically poor and disadvantaged. 
 
Both urgency and joy pervade the work of One Great Hour of Sharing.  On the 
nametag table and the table outside the Library are fish banks and One Great Hour 

of Sharing calendars.  This calendar highlights some of the challenging situations we address when extending 
ŎŀǊŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦Φ{Φ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  9ŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘǎ ŀ άǳƴƛǘέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ 
donation of coins.  Your household can decide what coin is best for your situation each day.  Please take a fish 
and fill it up to help people who need a helping hand. 
 
¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ŀŎǘ ƻŦ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ DƻŘΩǎ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎƛƴƎ ǿŀȅǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ 
you for your support either through your giving envelopes, a filled fat fish, a donation left in a pew envelope in 
the offering plate or a check with OGHS in the lower left-hand corner.  All checks are to be written to 
bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
creation. 

Adult Education 



Adult Education 

 

Knit Wits 
Join us for fellowship and knitting at 
7:00 p.m. in the Church Library on: 
 

Wednesday, April 9  
and 

Wednesday, April 23 

PWN BOOK CLUB 
The PWN Book Club will meet on April 7 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library, and all are welcome.  We are reviewing 
In the Garden of Beasts by Erik Larson.  Erik Larson, New York Times bestselling author of Devil in the White 
City, ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊǎ ŀ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǎŜǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ IƛǘƭŜǊΩǎ ǊƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǇƻǿŜǊΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ мфооΣ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜΣ .ŜǊƭƛƴΣ ǿƘŜƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ 9Φ 5ƻŘŘ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
ŀƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊ ǘƻ IƛǘƭŜǊΩǎ bŀȊƛ DŜǊƳŀƴȅ ƛƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƛƴ 
history.  A mild-mannered professor from Chicago, Dodd brings along his wife, son, and 
flamboyant daughter, Martha.  As that first year unfolds and the shadows deepen, the 
Dodds experience days full of excitement, intrigue, romance and ultimately horror, 
ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ŎƭƛƳŀŎǘƛŎ ǎǇŀǎƳ ƻŦ ǾƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǊŘŜǊ ǊŜǾŜŀƭǎ IƛǘƭŜǊΩǎ ǘǊǳŜ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ruthless ambition.  In the Garden of Beasts lends a stunning, eyewitness perspective on 
events as they unfold in real time, revealing an era of surprising nuance and 
complexity.  The result is a dazzling, addictively readable work that speaks volumes 
about why the world did not recognize the grave threat posed by Hitler. 

WHO SHOULD BE ABLE TO SAY άL DOέΚ  ²HAT WOULD JESUS SAY? 
Oh, the times, they are a-changing, and one of the most rapidly changing aspects of 

our society these days is how marriage is defined.  With 17 states having already 

approved gay marriage, Michigan and others on the way to joining them, it probably 

ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜŀŘŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǎƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ 

same-sex marriage.  This issue has been a contentious one for our society and our 

ŘŜƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ t/ό¦{!ύΦ   ¢ƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƙƻǘƭȅ ŘŜōŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ 

in June, right here in Detroit.    

 

To help all of us come to terms with what we believe and to understand more clearly what our faith teaches, 

I invite you to join me for a scripture-guided discussion on Sundays at 11:30 in the Library.  Our first 

discussion will be held on May 18th and run approximately 6 weeks.  After worship, grab your coffee and 

come prepared to prayerfully discuss and humbly explore this important topic.   

Discussion Leader:  Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi.   Your RSVP to the church office would be appreciated. 



Please Join Us 

Adult Education 

Labyrinth Walks 

During Holy Week 
 
By late April, Spring will be here, and people 
will be heading to the Labyrinth for a 
rejuvenating walk, shaking out the cobwebs 
ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ 
 
During Holy Week, Sherrill Heinrichs will lead 
several outdoor Labyrinth walks.  One will 
even be a night walk by candlelight.  The 
dates and times will be announced as we see 
what the weather is doing. 

CREATING NEEDLE FELTED LABYRINTHS 
If you missed this class last year or want to come and make another finger labyrinth, Sherrill Heinrichs will be 
offering a class during Holy Week.  Discover the joy and ease of creating a finger labyrinth with wool using 
simple needle felting techniques.  There will be many labyrinth patterns to choose from or you can create 
your own.  
 
bŜŜŘƭŜ ŦŜƭǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŦŜƭǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōŀǊōŜŘ ƴŜŜŘƭŜǎ ǘƻ άŘǊȅ ŦŜƭǘέ ǿƻƻƭ ƻƴǘƻ ŦŀōǊƛŎΣ 
making a beautiful, durable labyrinth that can fold and fit into your pocket.  No previous experience is 
needed, and you will have a wonderfully relaxing time creating your own labyrinth.   
 
When I made my first one at the labyrinth conference I attended, we dubbed these forgiveness labyrinths as 
ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ȅŀǊƴ ŀǊŜŀ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ   
 
Sherrill will send out e-mails with the dates and times when these classes will be offered. To reserve your 
place in the class, please sign up on the cabinet doors in Fellowship Hall or call the church office.  See Sherrill 
if you have any questions.   



 
Children and Youth Education 

Northbrook Preschoolers have been very busy.   Our dads came to our school on a Sunday and played with 
us.  We have been learning about all kinds of creatures under the sea.  We are having so much fun and 
learning about letters, numbers, syllables and phonics too!   
 
We still have openings for our fabulous program, so tell all of your friends and neighbors what a wonderful 
place Northbrook Preschool would be for their child.  We would like you to be our advocates and spread 
the word.  We think we are the best kept secret and want to let others experience all our preschool has to 
offer. 

LOGOS KIDS LEAD WORSHIP! 
The LOGOS curriculum for third and fourth grade focuses on worship.  The children have been preparing all 
ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊΣ ǘƻ ǳǎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ 
ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎΦ  hƴ aŀǊŎƘ ноΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƭŀǎǎΧŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘ 
it perfectly!  Thanks to Barb Stetson and Phil Owen for their commitment to the educational program that 
provides our kids with these very special experiences in worship.   
 
Thank you also to Kari Gorman who just loves our LOGOS kids without reservation!  Kari led the JOYFUL 
NOISE kids from third through fifth graders as they accompanied Amazing Grace with chimes and bells.  
What an amazing sound they created as they brought their unique brand of energy to worship! 



Children and Youth Education 

In Memoriam 

*   We will be putting together Easter Baskets 
for children of inmates. 

In Loving Memory  
 

James A. Hamburg 
December 1, 1930τMarch 14, 2014 

Children and Youth Education 



 

UPCOMING ALTERNATIVE GIFT MINI-MARKET OPPORTUNITIES 

Mission 
 

MEET RENÉE AND JUSTIN SUNDBERG AND THEIR FAMILY 
Your Mission Connection Committee has chosen the Sundberg 
family as the next missionaries that we will be supporting.  The 
missionaries we were supporting have either moved into more 
administrative jobs or have left missionary service.  We are 
delighted to have found this energetic family that will be moving 
to Nicaragua to start their work in June. 
 
Justin and Renée will receive visiting groups to Nicaragua and will 
work with The Council of Evangelical Churches of Nicaragua 
(CEPAD), coordinate their activities to reflect the priorities of 
CEPAD, set up in-country logistics, plan the educational program 
with delegation leaders and lead reflections with people who visit. 
They also will facilitate partnership relationships between US 
churches and Nicaraguan churches and institutions.  The Council of 
Evangelical Churches of Nicaragua (CEPAD) works to improve the 
lives of economically impoverished communities by promoting 
justice and peace.  
 
Renée and Justin believe three wonderful things happen when people from the United States connect to the 
ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ bƛŎŀǊŀƎǳŀƴǎΦ  άbƛŎŀǊŀƎǳŀƴ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻǇŜΣ bƻǊǘƘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ƎŜǘ ǇŀǘŎƘŜŘ ǳǇΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǊŜŀƭ ŜŎƻƴƻƳƛŎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ Ŏŀƴ ǘŀƪŜ Ǌƻƻǘ ƛƴ bƛŎŀǊŀƎǳŀΣέ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀȅΦ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

§ PRE-EASTER MINI MISSION ALTERNATIVE GIFT MARKET 
Sunday, April 6 in Fellowship Hall following Worship 
With Easter baskets in mind, we will sell items for children.  We will also have the Fair Trade beverages 
and soup mixes for everyday use available for purchase. 

 

§ PRE-MOTHERΩS DAY MINI MISSION ALTERNATIVE GIFT MARKET 
Sunday, May 4 in Fellowship Hall following Worship 
This will be another opportunity for you to purchase nice, meaningful gifts for friends and loved ones, not 
only for Mother's Day, but also for other upcoming gift-giving events:  birthdays, anniversaries, house-
warmings, and more.  We will be featuring beautiful jewelry made by Cheryl Ardis using Kazuri Beads as 
inspiration for her designs.  The pieces are stunning!!!  We will also be selling the Fair Trade coffee, tea 
and chocolate items which can fulfill your everyday needs for such items.  Purchasing at the gift market 
is also making a purchase that benefits the lives of those served by the represented organizations!  

 

 



Mission 

NORTHBROOK VALENTINE BOOK DRIVE SUCCESS 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to our Valentine Book Drive on behalf 
of Oakside Scholars Charter Academy in Waterford.  Oakside, a free, public 
charter school located near the former Summit Mall area on North Telegraph 
will use the books to expand its library and establish classroom libraries for the 
students in grades K-5.  If you have more books to donate, they can be 
delivered on an on-going basis.  Just bring them to church.  If the collection bin 
is not in the main hall, see Sherrill Heinrichs, Winnie Davies-Hancock, or a 
ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ t¸/¢ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 

Committees who co-supported this collection effort.  Thanks again to everyone who contributed to the 
collection. 
 

BAG FOLDING FOR GLEANERS FOOD BANK 
Thank you to everyone who helped  fold bags for the 2014 Annual Letter Carriers' Food Drive for Gleaners 
Food Bank.  On the March 2nd kick-off, about 35 church members folded nearly 2000 Kroger grocery bags.  A 
second phase of the project on March 30 following worship, will involve stapling instruction cards to the 
folded bags.  These bags will then be distributed to households with instructions on how to participate in the 
[ŜǘǘŜǊ /ŀǊǊƛŜǊΩǎ CƻƻŘ 5ǊƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ DƭŜŀƴŜǊǎΦ 
 
 

 

Presbytery of Detroit Hands-On Mission Events   
Enjoy these opportunities for fellowship and service. 

 
§ Saturday, April 5  The Greening of Detroit  9:00 a.m. ς 1:00 p.m. 

The Greening of Detroit in partnership with U-Haul and The Conservation Fund will be planting container 
trees alongside Rouge Park.  Wear closed-toe shoes, bring work gloves and wear a hat.  Volunteers 
should meet at 15937 W. Outer Drive in Detroit and park in the area as directed.  Northbrook volunteers 
should sign in as part of Hands-On Mission with the Presbytery of Detroit. 

 
§ Saturday, April 26  Rebuilding Together Workday in Farmington Hills and/or Pontiac              

If you are interested in any of these mission opportunities, please go to the Presbytery of Detroit Hands-
on Mission web site at www.hands-on-mission.org or contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at 
winsomeann@aol.com or (248) 593-8035.  More information, including sign-up sheets and/or applicable 
forms, is posted on the Mission Bulletin Board in Fellowship Hall and will appear in Sunday bulletins.   

 

Consider ways in which you can Live the Love of Jesus Christ. 

http://www.hands-on-mission.org
mailto:winsomeann@aol.com


Congregational Life 

MEET BILL AND GAYLE 
TRAVIS 
How fortunate that Bill and 
Gayle Travis spotted each 
other at the Toronto 
(Canada) City Hall Skating 
Rink when both were young 
ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎƭŜΦ  .ƛƭƭ ǎŀȅǎΣ ά²Ŝ 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ŀǎƪŜŘ 

ǿƘƻ ǘƻ ǎƪŀǘŜΣ ōǳǘ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ōŀǘǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŜȅŜǎ ŀǘ ƳŜΦέ  
{ƘŜ ƭŀǳƎƘǎΣ ǇŀǳǎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǎŀȅǎΣ άL ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ŀ ƴǳǊǎŜΣέ ŀŘŘƛƴƎΣ άŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ really ƘŀƴŘǎƻƳŜΦέ   
 

Years later, the saga of these two skaters, born and 
raised near Toronto, Ontario, she in Mt. Forest, and 
he in St. Catharines, continued in Michigan.  They did 
skate together, fall in love, marry and have two 
daughters, Julie and Amy.  Today, their family 
includes two sons-in-law, three grandsons and more 
grandchildren on the way.  Julie and her husband, 
Steven Stack and son, Aaron, live in Wheaton, IL.  
Amy and her husband, Tony Celini, and sons, Sam 
and Nate, make their home in Nyack, NY.   
 

In addition to their love of family and delight in their 
grandchildren, Bill and Gayle share a deep 
commitment to their church and their community.  
Both come from families who were active members 
of the United Church of Canada, the largest 
Protestant Christian denomination in Canada formed 
in 1925 with the merger of Congregational, 
Methodist and Presbyterian churches. 
 

They moved to Detroit in 1984 when Bill, who says 
he went into accounting right out of high school, 
άŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅΣέ ǿŀǎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ŀ  
position with a large international company in 
5ŜǘǊƻƛǘΦ  !ŦǘŜǊ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ŘŜƭƛōŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƘŜ ǎŀȅǎΣ ά²Ŝ 
ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŀƳōƭŜέ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŦƛƴŜΦ  IŜ 
retired in 2007 at age 60, and with more free time 
joined Gayle in a variety of  volunteer activities.  
Together, they take their work in church and 
community as seriously as if they were CEOs in hard-
earned, top-level positions. 
 

Once settled in this area, Gayle and Bill met Grant 
and Barbara Burnham who invited them to attend 
Northbrook which soon became their church home.  
DŀȅƭŜ ǎŀȅǎΣ ά L ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŜƴ L ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ŀ 

church and it meets my spiritual needs.  Our children 
were raised here, they became involved in the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƘŜǊŜΦέ  {ƘŜ ŀƴŘ .ƛƭƭ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ !ƳȅΩǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ŀ 
hundred ways these two have contributed their time 
ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΦ  DŀȅƭŜΩǎ ƪƴƛǘǘƛƴƎΣ ŎǊƻŎƘŜǘƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ǎŜǿƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŜǾƛŘŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Yƴƛǘ ²ƛǘΩǎ 
projects such as the Prayer Shawl Ministry, the 
Alternative Gift Market table, as well as in the 
drapes and cushions in the nursery, the drapery in 
ǘƘŜ bŀǊǘƘŜȄ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎƘŜǊǎΩ ǘŀōƭŜΦ  {ƘŜΩǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ 
on and chaired luncheons, brunches and after-
ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎΦ  .ƛƭƭΩǎ ƭƛǎǘ ƛǎ Ŝǉǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ 
starting with three-term Elder, three-time garage 
sale chair/co-chair, sanctuary door-coordinator, 
{ŜŎƻƴŘ aƛƭŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘ ƳŜŀƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊΣ aŜƴΩǎ 
Connection, Finance and Stewardship Committee 
and funeral usher.  
 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘǿƻ ǎƪŀǘŜǊǎΦ  
For 20 years, Gayle has been a Hospice volunteer in 
direct patient care about 30 hours a month.  Bill has 
been helping Hospice in clerical for about 40 hours a 
ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ т ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  DŀȅƭŜΩǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ 
PEO, (Philanthropic Educational Organization) is also 
strong and enduring.  PEO promotes educational 
opportunities for U.S. and Canadian women through 
scholarships, educational loans and scholar awards. 
 

Still, as we talk at a table near the back of Fellowship 
Hall after a Sunday service, and the crowd thins 
down, both have more to say about Northbrook and 
what it means to them before we leave.  Gayle says,   
ά¢ƘŜ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŦŀŎǘƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƳǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƳŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ 
me back to the church to be a better person.  For 
ƛƴǎǘŀƴŎŜΣ L ǎǳǊŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜΩǎ ǎŜǊƳƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
morning (Feb. 16).   She does an excellent job of 
explaining relationships and the love of Jesus 
/ƘǊƛǎǘΧέ  .ƛƭƭ ƧǳƳǇǎ ƛƴΣ ά.ŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘΣ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ 
say that I believe some things (here) are important ς
{h{Σ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ǎŀƭŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭǎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ 
allow me to see the spirit of Northbrook. 
 
Corinne Abatt 



 

Ribs for Your Rack  

Fundraiser  

 
The Ribs for Your Rack fundraiser will be held on 
Sunday, May 4 after worship.  This year, the 
proceeds will support the Susan G. Komen 
Foundation 3 Day 60 Mile Walk.   
 
Kari Gorman will be our head chef, and she will 
serve her famous BBQ ribs, mac and cheese, 
coleslaw and bread all for $12.  Carry out will be 
available.   
 
Sign up for this fabulous meal will start on 
Sunday, April 6.  Any questions, please see Kim 
Bowden-Adair or Barb Stetson. 

 

RED CROSS BLOOD  DRIVE  

 
Northbrook Church will be holding a blood 
drive in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, April 27 
from 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  The sign-up 
for the Blood Drive is now online at 
www.redcrossblood.org, and the 
Northbrook sponsor code is northpres.   
 
Please sign-up online to donate blood if 
you are able.  There will also be a sign-up 
sheet in Fellowship Hall during the month 
of April.  Please consider signing up and 
giving to this great cause.   
 
Thank you, Liz Hurbis,  
Red Cross Coordinator 

Congregational Life 

 

Coffee Hour & Fellowship  
Coffee Hour and fellowship are such an important part of our Sundays here at Northbrook 
Church.  With the help of the Congregational Life Committee, Henry Horldt organized a 
memorable Coffee Hour in honor of his late wife, Barbara, that included special refreshments 
and even her favorite flowers.   

 

Coffee  

Hour  

http://www.redcrossblood.org


Congregational Life 

Northbrookõs Rose 
 

Easter Blessings to my Northbrook family. 
 

I am no sage nor a weaver of words.  I converse.  I am sitting at my desk.  Actually, it is my Mom's kitchen 
table.  It is my comfort zone.  I chat with her and usually pray to God.  I don't always pray.  Oft times, I chat 
with God.  There are no drawers at my table, so I have small decorative baskets to house my stuff. 
 

I look in my baskets and I see things God does for me.  The tape and staples He uses keeps me together.  He 
uses paper clips to keep me organized.  He is my ruler.  He keeps my pen filled with ink so I can write.  He 
reminds me to send cards of joy to my friends.  I ask for forgiveness.  He uses my pink eraser.  If I am really 
bad, I think He uses "white out".  
 

I serve a risen Savior.  He is with me.  I need never to be alone.  This is why I celebrate Easter. 
 

§ For beautiful eyes, look for the good in others. 
 

§ For beautiful lips, speak only words of kindness. 
 

§ Walk in the knowledge that He is with you always. 
 

§ He lives. 
 

Blessings from my house to your house, 
Rose 

 

Senior Souper Supper 
 

Join us at Senior Souper Supper for a bowl of hot 
soup, salad, bread and dessert.  We will meet at 
5:30 p.m. in the Library on: 
 

                  April 10 and April 24 

A Picture is Worth 
a 1000 Words 

 

Remember the saying from an article published in 
мфмуΣ ά! ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ мллл ǿƻǊŘǎΚέ  Lƴ мфмм ƛǘ 
ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ŀǎ ά¦ǎŜ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΦ  
LǘΩǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŀ ǘƘƻǳǎŀƴŘ ǿƻǊŘǎΦέ  .ƻǘƘ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛȊŜ ǘƘŜ 
importance of pictures.  A picture can often tell a 
story better than a large amount of descriptive 
text.  So,  as the events of the church take place, 
please take lots of pictures and send them to Becky 
at Becky@northbrookpc.org.  Just think of the 
stories they will tell!  Thank you. 

mailto:Becky@northbrookpc.org


 Tuesday, April 1 

7:30 p.m. Mission Connection Comm. Meeting 

 Wednesday, April 2 

10:00ð11:30 a.m. 
5:00 p.m. 
6:45ð8:15 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Class 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Class 

 Thursday, April 3 

8:00 a.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Sunday, April 6 

9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
2:00ð4:00 p.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship & Communion 
Pre Easter Mini Alternative Gift Market 
Worship & Music Committee Meeting 
Mid HighsðNoah (the Movie) 

 Monday, April 7 

10:00 a.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

Adult Education Committee Meeting 
PYCT Meeting 
PWN Book Club Meeting 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, April 8 

6:30 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Congregational Life Comm. Meeting 
Building & Grounds Comm. Meeting 
Personnel Committee Meeting 

 Wednesday, April 9 

10:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
 
6:45 - 8:15 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Class 
NO LOGOS THIS WEEK 
Pastorôs Bible Class 
Knit Wits 

 Thursday, April 10 

8:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Sunday, April 13ðPalm Sunday 

9:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
4:00ð6:00 p.m. 

Childrenôs Ministry Meeting 
Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Deaconsô Meeting 
Mission at Home Meeting 
Mid & Senior HighsðMaking Easter Baskets 
for Jail Outreach Ministry 

 Monday, April 14 

1:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

Finance Committee Meeting 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

 Tuesday, April 15 

 
7:00 p.m. 

Newsletter Articles Due 
Session Meeting 

 Wednesday, April 16 

10:00ð11:30 a.m. 
5:00 p.m. 
6:45ð8:15 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

 Thursday, April 17ðMaudy Thursday 

8:00 a.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Maudy Thursday Service & Dinner in  
Fellowship Hall 

 Friday, April 18ðGood Friday 

12:00 p.m. 
7:00ð9:30 p.m. 

Good Friday Service 
Friday Night FlixðSenior Highs 

 Sunday, April 20ðEaster 

9:00 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Worship & Communion 

 Monday, April 21 

 
8:00 p.m. 

OFFICE CLOSED 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Wednesday, April 23 

10:00ð11:30 a.m. 
5:00ð6:00 p.m. 
6:45ð8:15 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
Confirmation Class 
Pastorôs Bible Study 
Knit Wits 

 Thursday, April 24 

8:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
NO Chancel Choir Rehearsal today 

 Friday, April 25 

7:00 p.mð9:30 p.m. 1Friday 

 Sunday, April 27 

8:30 a.m.ð2:30 p.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:15 a.m. 
11:45 a.m. 
6:00ð8:00 p.m. 

Red Cross Blood Drive at Northbrook 
Adult Bible Class 
Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Brunch Bunch at Hoganôs 
Senior Highs 

 Monday, April 28 

8:00 p.m. AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

 Wednesday, April 30 

10:00ð11:30 a.m. 
5:00ð6:00 p.m. 
6:46ð8:15 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
Confirmation Class 
Pastorôs Bible Study 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 
Georgenia Keoleian 
Frederic Wyckoff 

3 4 
Bob Wunderlich 

5 
Andrew Adair 

6 
Harrison Burnham 

Mary Lahiff 
Bill Sauer 

 

7 
Winnie Davies-

Hancock 
Jessie Huddlestun 
Ann Lownsbury 

8 
Jessica Heckman 

9 
Karly Annett 

Clark Haddock 
 

10 
Margitta Filter 

Rob Olson 

11 
Bob Filter 

Drew Haddock 
Jim Shaefer 

12 
 

13 
Darwin Chungag 

Ruth Thomas 
Brian Voight 

14 
Bill Back 

Anne Gorman 
Connie Jordan 
Penny Willey 

15 
Petie Forbush 

Jordan Haddock 
Bob Sandercock 

 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
Lisa Kitto 

Debbie Smith 

19 
Kevin Gorman 
Kristen Miller 

 

20 
David Burnham 

21 
 

22 
Stephanie Boegler 

David Nanry 

23 
Val MacFarlane 

24 
Denise Getchell 
Joyce Hamburg 

 

25 
Kelsey DeCarteret 

26 
Anita Jursek 
Betty Ross 

Carson Sowle 
Don Upward 
Dave Wind 

27 
 

28 
Bev Crosthwaite 

29 
 

30 
Jennifer Sicora 

Bill Swink 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Harry and Georgenia Keoleian  56 years on April 5 
Bruce and Ruth Thomas    64 years on April 8 
Ernie and Kitty Dunbar     60 years on April 10 
Ray and Helene Mills     60 years on April 17 
Bill and Connie Jordan     29 years on April 20 
Shawn and Sharla Van de Vyver  3 years on April 22 
Grant and Barbara Burnham   42 years on April 29 

 

The Northbrook Church Office 
will be closed on: 

 
Monday, April 21, 2014 

 
We will reopen on Tuesday, 

April 22, 2014 



“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
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Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Staff Contact Information 
 

 ¢ƘŜ wŜǾΦ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜ ²ƛƭƘŜƭƳƛΣ tŀǎǘƻǊΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧ   ŜȄǘ мн 
      marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
 ¢ƻŘŘ {ŅƎŜǊΣ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΦ    ŜȄǘ му 
      todd@northbrookpc.org 
 5ŀƴ DǊƻǎǎΣ /ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ aǳǎƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΧΧΧΦ    ŜȄǘΦ мм 
      dan@northbrookpc.org 
 Sherrill Heinrichs, Church Education Ministries..   ext 15 
      sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
 YŜƴ {ǘŜǘǎƻƴΣ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦ   ŜȄǘ нм 
      ken@northbrookpc.org 
 .ŜŎƪȅ .ŀŎƘŀƴŘΣ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΧΧΧΦΦΦ  ŜȄǘ мл 
      becky@northbrookpc.org 
 YŀǘƘȅ .ǊƻƻƪǎΣ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΧ  ŜȄǘ мо 
      kathy@northbrookpc.org  
 tŀƳ DǊƛƳΣ tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΧΧΧΧΦΧΦΦΧΧΧΦΦΦΦ  ŜȄǘ мс 
      preschool@northbrookpc.org 
 [ŀǊǊȅ .ǊƻǿƴΣ /ƘǳǊŎƘ /ǳǎǘƻŘƛŀƴΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΦΦΧΧΦΦΦΦ  ŜȄǘ мт 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 a.m. ς 4:00 p.m. 

Fri:  9:00 a.m.τ12:00 p.m. 
 
 

Worship 
Sundays at 10:15 a.m. 

 
Deadline for Northbrook Notes (newsletter) is 

the 15th of the month 
E-mail newsletter articles to: 

newsletter@northbrookpc.org 
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